

## **FOGS** Statement of Expectation.

Dear Parents and Carers,

As you are aware, FOGS was taken over by new committee members in November 2022 after Ellen (who did a fantastic job for so many years) stepped down. As the new committee, we wanted to keep you informed on how we intend to carry on raising money for both schools. We also wanted to let you know how things are now a little different.

Jess Baxter will be the Chair for Grange Infants School and Mel James has adopted the role as Chair for Grange Junior School. Jess and Mel also have 2 Vice Chairs each to support them. One Secretary will cover both schools and each school will have a Vice-Treasurer to assist the Treasurer of FOGS.

The reason for this change is because we recognise that volunteering for FOGS takes time and effort and that everyone's lives are busy with working and other commitments, so it is good to share the load!

Our plans for this year remain largely the same as previous years. Our intentions going forward are to hold a May Fayre at the junior school, the always popular firework night at the infant school, alongside other events such as a Halloween party, pantomime tickets and various Christmas celebrations. As we have two chairs, the schools may do extra events throughout the year, but these may differ between schools.

We want to spend the funds we raise to benefit all children across both schools, and we feel it is very important to have the children's views on what they would like as well.

Our final note to add, is that we have had such great a response from parents and carers that have already helped or would like to be involved in an informal capacity and we would love this support to continue. We are very open to ideas for future events (please email <a href="mailto:fogschools@outlook.com">fogschools@outlook.com</a>) and would like to thank everyone that has supported FOGS so far.

Many thanks,

The FOGS Committee

## Your new **FOGS** committee:

Mel James	Chair – Junior School
Theresa Sawyer	Co Vice-Chair Junior School
Jade Moulton	Co Vice-Chair Junior School
Fiona Mounsdon	Treasurer
Jen Blundell	Vice-Treasurer Junior School
Jess Baxter	Chair – Infant School
Claire Nowicka	Co Vice-Chair Infant School
Laura Richards	Co Vice-Chair Infant School
Cailey Whitcher	Vice-Treasurer Infant School
Jemma Wilson	Secretary